WINTER 2017 NEWSLETTER

Right to Housing FEERZLIEF]
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With the rental vacancy rate sitting at below 1% for years, many renters
are living in constant fear that they may be the next victim of eviction.
Many are paying more than 30% of their total income on rent. Families
and individuals who have been living in the riding for generations are
finding the dream of home ownership in the communities where they
grew up further and further out of reach.

This housing crisis did not occur overnight. In fact, I would argue that
our housing crisis began in 1993 when the Liberal government cancelled
Canada's national affordable housing program. Had the Liberals not
cancelled the program, today we would have half a million more units of
affordable housing across Canada than we currently do. In B.C., we
would have an additional 100,000 units. Just to illustrate the point, for
the homeless population, with 100,000 units of affordable housing, we
would be able to house every single homeless person in Metro
Vancouver 27 times over. Just imagine what that would look like for our e S : R
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The Liberals say they have a housing plan, but 90% of the funding
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UNYA Native Youth Center
The Urban Native Youth Association has been working with the City of Vancouver, the Provincial and Federal government, and the private

sector to realize their vision of building a Native Youth Centre. This centre will be a hub for the urban indigenous community, with multi-

purpose programing spaces that provide culturally responsive services. Above the center will be 180 units of affordable rental housing units
for Indigenous youth and families. With over a decade of hard work and many partnerships built, 50,000 sq. ft of land has been secured for
the project, and fundraising efforts to fund the construction are underway. The organization has already fundraised $2.6 million to date for
this project and has requested $10 million from the Federal government. In Vancouver, 34% of our homeless population is Indigenous,
despite compromising only 2% of the general population.




The Future of Chinatown

For our community, historic Chinatown is experienced not only through
its physical structures, but also through its ambience. When our
community thinks about protecting the heritage of Vancouver's
Chinatown, the size, scale and architecture of the exterior of the building
1s just as important as the use of the building. When community
members think about the ambience of Chinatown, we are envisioning a
Chinatown vibrant with aromatic food stalls, similar to the food streets in
Hong Kong and China. We are imagining a hub of intergenerational
activities, where elders share stories of the past, teach the youth various
traditions and the secret of how to make homemade Chinese delicacies in
celebration of different cultural festivals, or play mah-jong together.

There has been strong momentum in current revitalization efforts by
community members to guide changes to Chinatown in a way that
honours the area’s historic significance and community vision for the
neighbourhood. Some of the dedicated members of our community are
working with the City of Vancouver to have Chinatown designated as a
UNESCO world heritage site. There is currently a robust fundraising
effort by Youth for Chinese Seniors to establish an intergenerational
drop-in space for Chinese youth and seniors.

To truly honour the history of Chinatown, many constituents want to see
our community build on our capacity to learn from and care for its
elders, and they want to see a community that can support young
families. Many of the current residents of Chinatown are seniors now,
and are living in substandard housing. Those seniors, and the businesses
that serve them are in perpetual danger of being displaced by the ongoing
developments. I therefore feel very strongly that every development in

Chinatown matters, and should prioritize affordable housing and services
for seniors and families. Advocates are calling for the City of Vancouver  Mp jenny Kwan briefing NDP Leader Jagmeet Singh on the history and status of

to purchase the site of 105 Keefer to develop social housing and Vancouver Chinatown and also on the challenges faced by the community as he
. .. he site. O d. T will } 11 makes his first visit to the Westcoast after he became leader.
community amenities at the site. On my end, I will continue calling on L L T R RS 4 e B T E B - e R A

the federal government to support the development of affordable housing g sy - s FIFR TS TS -
to meet the community needs of Vancouver Chinatown.
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B Y | .'. g . One of my favourite outreach initiatives is my mobile
 RESREEeRA i | » i . office. Every month I will take my office on the road,
: | bringing it to community events like farmers’ markets. This
allows me to serve constituents and participate in some of
the many wonderful events throughout our Vancouver East
community. Please look for my calendar in the mail, where
the location and date for my mobile offices in 2018 will be
listed. Please come out and say hi!
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Untold Suffering for Live-in Caregivers

I have been calling on the federal government to take immediate actions to end the injustice and hardships experienced by the thousands of
Live-in Caregivers due to backlogs and processing delays. Currently, Live-In Caregivers must work for two years in Canada before they can
even apply for permanent residence. In addition to the 2 years work requirement, the average wait time to process Live-in Caregiver
applications is roughly another 5 years.

Live-in Caregivers are one of the only economic streams of immigration that are forced to do this. As of June 2017, nearly 25,000
applications remained in this backlog. The stories of Live-In Caregivers are heartbreaking and really highlights the devastating impact of
such immigration policies on families. Just imagine what life is like if you have to separate from your own children for more than 7 years
while you care for the children of another family in a different country. If Canadians knew of the injustices and hardships Live-In Care
Caregivers have to endure, | think they will find this unacceptable. It is time for us to implement the principle that if you are good enough to
work, you are good enough to stay by expanding Canada’s immigration system to include caregivers so that they come to Canada as a
permanent resident at the outset.
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Vancouver East actor and playwright Marcus Youssef wins Canada's largest and most
prestigious prize for a theatre artist, the Siminovitch Prize. As prize also recognizes the
importance of mentorship to support emerging talent. Marcus, as the recipient is awarded
$75,000 and in turn, gets to choose a "protégé" for a $25,000 prize. The Protégé Prize went to
Christine Quintana, also from Van East. A huge congratulations to the both of them!
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Accompanied by Diane Wilman of the Director of Family and Seniors Programs of Frog Hollow =~ MP Jenny Kwan and Mr. Ninh Nguyen, President of Little Saigon Vancouver

Neighbourhood, two young women, Serah Gazali and Narges Samimi presented at the Standing Foundation, at the unveiling of the Vietnamese Boat People Communist Refugees
Committee on Canadian Heritage recommendations from a recent dialogue initiated by the office =~ Monument, which commemorates the Vietnamese people's journey to freedom,

of MP Jenny Kwan and organized by Frog Hollow Neighbourhood House and Kiwassa democracy, peace and protection for human rights.

Neighbourhood House, on systematic racism and religious discrimination in response to Motion The monument stands proudly in McAuley Park in Van East.

M-103. A National Post coverage with the full meeting report is available online. SEEIHEE R > iR N E A e SR SHERESEEHE K
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Time to End Tax Avoidance/Tax Loopholes

The Liberals promised Canadians that they would close the tax loophole for stock
options. Then we learned through Access to Information that CEOs lobbied the
Minister of Finance to backtrack on that promise and the corporate elites got what
they wanted, and the promise to close this lavish tax loophole is forgotten.

Canada’s top CEOs now make 193 times the average Canadian’s salary, and in
fact, Canada’s richest CEOs made the average Canadian annual salary before
lunch time on the first day of work this year. As well, recent international
headlines, such as the Panama Papers show the wealthiest and corporations are
increasingly turning to aggressive tax avoidance measures through the use of shell
corporations and off-shore accounts in tax havens to avoid paying their fair share.

It is estimated that Canadian corporations alone stashed almost $40 billion in
2015 in the top 10 tax haven destinations. From 1988 to 2001, Canadian direct
investment in Barbados, a top tax haven destination, increased from $628 million
to $23.3 billion, a 3,600 percent increase. The increasing use of these havens
means Canadian taxpayers are losing $7 billion in taxes each year.

According to the Conference Board of Canada, Canada loses between $8.9 billion
and $47.8 billion through tax evasion and avoidance. 91% of this money goes to
the top 10% of income earners, and roughly 50% of that actually goes to the top
1%. It’s time for the government to shutdown these tax loopholes to ensure that
everyone is paying their fair share of taxes.
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Liberals’ Ethical Scandal

The Liberals promised to set a new standard in ethics, yet they continue to miss the
mark. Prior to the election, the current Minister of Finance, Bill Morneau, was the
former Executive Chair and CEO of Morneau Shepell, a provider of pension

administration technology and services in Canada, called for targeted pension benefits in

Canada.

After the election, Bill Morneau became the Minister of Finance and he introduced Bill

C-27, legislation that could directly benefit Morneau Shepell’s business. At that time,

Morneau owned substantial holdings in Morneau Shepell Inc. Is it not common sense

that he should have known that he and his family could stand to directly benefit from

this legislation? In addition, when Morneau introduced C-27, it was widely believed that

he had placed his assets, including shares in Morneau Shepell, in a blind
trust. However, we now learn that he did not set up a blind trust, nor did he divest his

assets. We have also learned that Morneau has assets in other numbered companies but

he won’t tell Canadians what is in numbered companies. He also “forgot” to

disclose his ownership of a company that owned his French Villa in France for which he
was fined for by the Ethics Commissioner. Furthermore, Morneau, who is a resident of

Ontario, transferred his Morneau Shepell shares to a private holding company, which

was incorporated in Alberta, presumably to take advantage of that lower tax jurisdiction

so he could avoid paying his fair share of taxes to his home province.

Given all of the above, how can you have confidence in this Liberal Minister of
Finance? The NDP has called for the Finance Minister to apologize for breaching the

trust of Canadians. He refused. We have also called for the Liberals to withdraw Bill C

-27 and to close any loopholes to prevent this kind of thing from ever happening

again. Sadly, all the Liberals members voted against the NDP motion on both of these

items.

Real change you say? Not!
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BRI CANADA 15,000 ‘

MP Jenny Kwan and volunteers participating in the Walk for Reconciliation in the spirit of
“We are all one.” Over 50,000 people of all backgrounds gathered in downtown Vancouver to
take a step on the road to reconciliation.
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